
  

 

28/03/2023 

                     NN-ICB/22/193 

 

Dear Requestor  

RE: Freedom of Information Request 

 

With reference to your request for information I can confirm in accordance with Section 1 (1) of the 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 that we do hold the information that you have requested.  A response to 

your request is below. 

 

In the request you asked:  

 

I have been unable to find all of the information I have been looking for in relation to the NHS Nottingham 

and Nottinghamshire ICB fertility/assisted reproduction policy from your website or from previous FOI 

requests. Can you please provide the following information:  

1. What policy is currently in use and can I get an electronic copy?  

2. If the policy is currently under review, what policy is currently used if someone would like to access 

fertility treatment on the NHS?  

3. When was this policy enacted?  

 
The Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB Board have adopted the following policies on the 1 July 2022 

pending formal review of the policy position and alignment of policies across the ICB area, all policies are 

available on the ICB website via the links below. 

 
Nottingham and Nottinghamshire registered patients  

 
• Assisted Conception Policy (Feb 2011): Eligability Criteria (icb.nhs.uk) 

• Commissioning Policy for In Vitro Fertilisation (IVF)/ Intracytoplasmic Sperm Injection (ICSI) within 

tertiary Infertility Service (April 2014): IVF/ICSI (icb.nhs.uk) 

• Commissioning Policy for Surrogacy Involving Assisted Conception (2017): Surrogacy (icb.nhs.uk) 

Bassetlaw registered patients  

• Access to Infertility Treatment (2020): BAS-CCG-Access-to-infertility-treatment-Policy-ICB.pdf 

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.notts.icb.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cemma.pearson9%40nhs.net%7C3af0a2812e6a4fab4ddd08db295c7da6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638149249702885246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i5z336x1NnfYOv85Bv%2F5zuNVYX78pGjrXw8Sm3PetRs%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.notts.icb.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cemma.pearson9%40nhs.net%7C3af0a2812e6a4fab4ddd08db295c7da6%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638149249702885246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i5z336x1NnfYOv85Bv%2F5zuNVYX78pGjrXw8Sm3PetRs%3D&reserved=0
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/04/NN-Assisted-Conception-Prior-to-IVF-Policy.pdf
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/04/EMSCG-IVF-ICSI-Policy-ICB.pdf
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/04/EMACC-Surrogacy-Policy-FINAL.pdf
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/04/BAS-CCG-Access-to-infertility-treatment-Policy-ICB.pdf


4. Does the same policy cover the entire catchment area of the ICB?  
 
No, Nottingham and Nottingham CCG and Bassetlaw CCG were separate organisations with their 
own suite of fertility and commissioning policies, on the 30 

th  June 2022 the CCGs were abolished and 
Integrated Care Boards were established. Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB was established on 
the 1 

st  July and further information can be found here: Our Integrated Care Board - NHS Nottingham 
and Nottinghamshire ICB  
 

5. When is this policy up for review?  
 
The five ICBs in the East Midlands (Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB, Derby and Derbyshire ICB, 

Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland ICB, Lincolnshire ICB and Northamptonshire ICB) are currently 

working collaboratively to develop a single fertility policy to cover the East Midlands, it is anticipated 

that any required public engagement will likely be later in the summer 

 
 

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) have an internal review procedure through which you can 

raise any concerns you might have. Further details of this procedure can be obtained by contacting Lucy 

Branson, Associate Director of Governance via lucy.branson@nhs.net or by writing to FOI Team at NHS 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB, Sir John Robinson House, Sir John Robinson Way, Arnold, 

Daybrook, Nottingham, NG5 6DA. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you can apply to the Information 

Commissioner’s Office (ICO), who will consider whether the organisation has complied with its obligations 

under the Act and can require the organisation to remedy any problems. Generally, the ICO cannot make 

a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire ICB. You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the 

Information Commissioner’s Office website at: https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/ 

Complaints to the Information Commissioner’s Office should be sent to:  

FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 

Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Telephone 0303 123 1113 or report a concern via 

https://ico.org.uk/concerns/   

 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information (FOI) Officer on behalf of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

Board 

notts.foi@nhs.net 

 

 

All information we have provided is subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 

2015. Accordingly, if the information has been made available for re-use under the Open Government Licence 

(OGL) a request to re-use is not required, but the license conditions must be met. You must not re-use any 

previously unreleased information without having the consent of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated 

Care Board. Should you wish to re-use previously unreleased information then you must make your request in 

writing (email will suffice) to the FOI Lead via notts.foi@nhs.net. All requests for re-use will be responded to within 

20 working days of receipt.  
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